

www.CorvetteMarqueClub.com

2012/2013 Board/Chairpersons/Contacts



President Stan Trask (425) 557-8282 Activities 2-Year Board Ken Jones (425) 338-2198



Stan@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Lorrie@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Ken@CorvetteMarqueClub.com



Vice President Lorrie Montgomery (206) 619-5492

1-Year Board Oran Petersen (425) 277-6141



Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com



Secretary
Jan Harris
(425) 883-3462

Past President Steve Yabroff (425) 486-4458



Jan@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Steve@CorvetteMargueClub.com



Treasurer Lyal Schlotterbeck (425) 413-8848

Lyal@CorvetteMargueClub.com

On Your Marque is a monthly publication of the Corvette Marque Club of Seattle. Permission to reprint any material herein is granted provided full credit is given On Your Marque and the authors.

http://www.CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Committee	e Chairperso	ons, Conta	cts & Event Coordinators
Activities	Ken Jones	(425) 338-2198	Ken@CorvetteMarqueClub.com
Adopt-A-Highway	John R.Thomas	(425) 747-0431	John@CorvetteMarqueClub.com
Ads & Ask Mechanic	Dennis Montgomer	ry(425) 806-4613	Dennis@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Charity Billi Trask (425) 557-8282 Billi@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Communication **Oran Petersen** (425) 277-6141 Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Historian Ben Benninghoff (425) 275-1607 BenBenn@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Newsletter **Oran Petersen** Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com (425) 277-6141 Parades Jim McDonnell (425) 753-6658 Jim@CorvetteMargueClub.com Radios Lorrie Montgomery (425) 806-4613 Lorrie@CorvetteMarqueClub.com SIS Terry&Karen Myers(425) 280-5901 SIS@CorvetteMarqueClub.com Web Master **Bob Bunn** (425) 818-0203 Webmaster@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

 Membership
 Dennis Montgomery(425) 806-4613
 Dennis@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

 Mem. Apparel
 Carol Feveryear
 (425) 788-0346
 Carol@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

 Mem. Database
 Gary Main
 (425) 881-6198
 Gary@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Representatives

 NCRS
 Stan Trask
 (425) 557-8282
 Stan@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

 NWACC
 Ken Jones
 (425) 338-2198
 Ken@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

 NCM
 Wes Holmes
 (425) 255-5837
 Wes@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Table of Contents

Cover - Bob & Jo Spurr's 1975 Steel Blue Roadster	1
2012/2013 Board/Chairpersons/Contacts	2
Cover - Bob & Jo Spurr's 1975 Steel Blue Roadster	4
A View Through The Split Window	5
CMCS General Meeting	6
CMCS Board Meeting	6
Upcoming Activities	
"A" Team Home Inspection, Inc. (advertisement)	8
CMCS Annual Thanksgiving Dinner, Auction & General Meeting	
Thanksgiving Auction	9
*Thanksgiving Bake it	9
October Birthdays 1	0
Membership Directory Update - October 10th Deadline 1	0
The Membership Tachometer 1	0
CMCS Annual Christmas Party & General Meeting	1
SIS 2012 - Event Report 1	2
SIS Award Winners	3
Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor	4
Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS 1	5
Thunder under the Sun by the BC Corvette Club - Event Report 1	6
CMCS General Membership Meeting Minutes 1	7
Fall Adopt-a-Highway Cleanup Session 1	9
Laps From the Past or "Marque in Time"	0
Coldwell Banker - Teri Lane - Realtor	4
National Corvette Museum News	4
October 2012 Calendar	7
November 2012 Calendar	7
Club Address	8
Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial) 2	8
Subscription Rates 2	

The Saturday Socials are Back

Coordinator: Oran Petersen

As Stan, our President, discusses, fall is in the air and on the calendar. Most of our club driving events are behind us until Wet Weekend in February 2013

But we can still do things that many of us do well; Meet, Eat and Talk. So we have again scheduled *Saturday Breakfast Socials at the Plum* (The Plum Delicious Restaurant on Highway 900 in Renton). See *Upcoming*

If anyone would like to set up a north end or mid range social to avoid longer drives, contact me for details. Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com.

Activities for more details.

Cover - Bob & Jo Spurr's 1975 Steel Blue Roadster



Our 1975 Corvette.

On January 18th, 2012 I got on an airplane to check out this 1975 Corvette roadster in Wausau, WI. 46,000 original miles, 4 speed with a/c-p/w-t/t and one of only 404 built in Steel Blue. I flew to Chicago where I met my Dad and ask him if he wanted to drive up to Wausau to look at this Corvette? He was very excited and we left for our 5 ½ hour drive to Wausau the next morning. As we got near Wausau, the temperature outside was minus 8 degrees, yes we are looking at a Corvette ROADSTER

and the temp is minus 8 degrees. Something is wrong with this picture. We met the gentleman that was selling the car The big question was, do I test drive it, as there is 3" of snow on the ground. He drove me up the block back to the barn. It ran great and looked great so we went to lunch to discuss price.

After lunch I made an offer and now I own this Corvette. So!!! I departed Wausau in my new/old 1975 Corvette at 4:00 pm with the sun still bright but minus 8 degrees. I followed my dad back to Chicago to his home, $5\frac{1}{2}$ hours back. Believe it or not we made it and it drove fantastic.

I told my Dad thanks for a fantastic day and left the Corvette in his garage 'till spring. We then made arrangements to fly back to pick it up and drive it back to Seattle.

When spring came my Dad took the car out for a few weekend drives and as he says, don't call me I am out on a Corvette run today. He loved driving it around keeping it warmed up for us.

We had the Corvette inspected at Corvette Mike Midwest in Burr Ridge, IL. They did a great job getting it ready for our drive back home.

On June 21st I flew into Chicago to start our journey home. But first things first; we took the car to the 2012 Bloomington Gold event for 2 days. My uncle belongs to the Fox Valley Corvette Club. so we mingled with the Club members. They were excited to have someone from the CMCS club visiting them.

My wife flew in to Chicago on June 25th to meet me. We started our journey back to Seattle on the 29th of June. Spent 7 days on the road and had a wonderful time driving our New/Old Corvette home. The best part of this journey is my wife and I got to spend quality time together talking (Radio did not work) about this trip we made in 1978 when we got married and moved to Seattle. So we retraced our route some 35 years later and made a great road trip of it.

Well? Yes we made it back home with our 1975 Corvette and it ran great! We are very excited with our new purchase as it brings back some many memories from when I bought my 1st new 1976 Corvette 36 years ago.



A View Through The Split Window

by President Stan Trask



Fall is finally here and who knew we would go almost 50 days without rain in Seattle? What a great string of Corvette driving days! Unfortunately, all good things must come to an end and we will reluctantly get ready for the "rainy season" and put our precious Corvettes to bed for the winter!

September was a great month for CMCS and we owe a huge THANK YOU and WELL DONE to Terry and Karen Myers and the entire Seattle in September Committee for all of their hard work and dedication in making the 2012 version of this great event one of the best ever!

Kudos also to Gary and Kayla Main for heading up the CMCS contingent for another Vettes for Veterans on September 29th!

October will be highlighted by our October General Membership Meeting and ever popular Pizza Feed at Speedway Chevrolet on October 20th. Details can be found in this edition of the CMCS Newsletter. As much as I hate missing out on a good piece of pizza, yours truly will miss the October festivities as the First Lady and I will be at 30,000 feet winging our way back from the Hawaiian Islands that day, but the meeting will be left in the capable hands of our Vice President, Lorrie Montgomery.

Shortly after our return, we will be full steam ahead working on our November 10th Annual Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner, Charity Auction and General Membership Meeting. Details on this event can be found in this newsletter. Please give careful consideration to not only attending this great event, but to donating an auction item for the always popular and exciting

Charity Auction benefiting the Dee Esping Charity Fund. This auction is the primary funding source for all of the great charity work done by our club during the Holidays, so please help us make this Holiday Season a little brighter for those in need.

Details for our CMCS Christmas Party to be held on December 8th are being finalized, so mark your calendars now so you don't miss this great annual event. This year, all CMCS members in attendance will have the opportunity to help select this year's recipient of the prestigious CMCS Olsheski Award by casting your vote at the General Membership Meeting during the event.

Thanks to all CMCS Members who participated in all of our great events this past summer, showing the world what a great club CMCS is! As we ready our cars for another long Northwest Winter, please remember our Sponsors, Lee Johnson Chevrolet and Speedway Chevrolet and thank them for their support of our club with your business!

Billi and I look forward to seeing everyone on November 10th and December 8th as we kick off a joyous Holiday Season!

Keep the Shiny Side Up

CMCS General Meeting



Saturday October 20th Speedway Chevrolet Monroe, WA

3:30-5:00 pm - Meet & Greet 5:00 pm General Meeting 6:00 pm approximately- Pizza & Salad BYOC - Bring Your Own Chairs

Info: Ken Jones Ken@corvettemarqueclub.com

CMCS Board Meeting

Monday October 1st
5:30 pm food, 6:15 pm meeting
Redmond Family Pancake House
17621 Redmond Way Redmond, WA 98052
(425) 883-0922
All Members Welcome

Info: Lorrie@CorvetteMarqueClub.com



Upcoming Activities

Red dates are CMCS Events.

October 2012

10/01 CMCS Board Meeting (See page 6 in this newsletter)

10/13 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.

10/20 CMCS General Meeting (See page 6 in this newsletter)

10/27 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.

10/28 Fall Adopt-a-Highway Cleanup Session (See page 20 in this newsletter)

November 2012

11/03 NWACC Annual Banquet - Corvettes de Olympia is proud to host the 2012 banquet at The Talon Grill, located at the Golf Club at Hawks Prairie in Lacey. JOIN YOUR FELLOW CORVETTE OWNERS

Help us celebrate NWACC's & Corvettes de Olympia's 40th Anniversary! Good food, fabulous raffle prizes, Seasonal Championship Awards, and 40 years of friendships.

DINNER - \$33.00 per person (including tax and gratuity). Dinner will consist of Prime Rib and Baked Salmon; two salads, potatoes, and assorted gourmet desserts. Coffee and soft drinks included, alcoholic beverages at the No-Host bar are extra.

SCHEDULE

Cocktail Hour (No Host Bar): 5:00 pm

Dinner is served at 6:00 pm.

Awards follow.

HOTEL ROOM INFORMATION

Suggested overnight accommodations: BEST WESTERN PLUS (At Hawk's Prairie) 360-456-5655. They offer a very nice complimentary breakfast. Another location is the King Oscar Hotel (also at Hawk's Prairie) 360-438-

3333. Both are located at Exit 111 off I-5

WHERE DOES IT ALL HAPPEN??

Talon Grill at the Golf Club at Hawk's Prairie

8383 Vicwood Lane NE

Lacey, WA 98516

360-455-8383

You can register and pay online at the following site:

https://cdeo.clubexpress.com/

content.aspx?page id=87&club id=217480&item id=243421

Or you can fill out the registration form and make your check out to CdeO. Mail them to:

Corvettes de Olympia

ATTN: Y-E Banquet

PO Box 2154

Olympia WA 98507

The deadline for registering is October 25th so please hurry!!

The flyer/registration form is on the CMCS Web site Events > Flyers & Forms:

NWACC 2012 Seasonal Championsip Awards Banquet

- 11/03 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

 An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.
- 11/10 CMCS Annual Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner, Auction & November General Meeting (See page 10 in this newsletter)
- 11/14 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond
- 11/17 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

 An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.

December 2012

- 12/1 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.
 - An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.
- 12/8 CMCS Christmas Party and General Meeting.
- 12/12 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond
- 12/15 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

 An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.
- 12/29 Saturday Breakfast Social at the Plum.

 An informal gathering at the Plum Delicious Restaurant for breakfast and Corvette talk. 9:30 am. 3212 Northeast Sunset

Boulevard Renton (425) 255-851 Depending on weather and participation, we may have a short tour after.

January 2013

1/9 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

February 2013

2/13 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

March 2013

3/13 CMCS Board Meeting. Family Pancake House, Redmond

August 2013

8/9-10 **500 Corvettes**, celebrating 60 years of Corvettes. Puyallup Fair & Events center. www.corvhp.com

August 2014

8/22-27 NCM 2014 Caravan to Bowling Green



"A" Team Home Inspection, Inc.

Over 5000 satisfied homeowners since 1995

- Now inspecting GREEN.
- Healthy Home Inspections.
- Environmental Neighborhood Report, Locates leaking oil tanks, clandestine drug labs, landfills.
- Is your ventilation & insulation adequate?
- Is your home wasting energy?

Paul A. Luczyk ASHI Certified Building Consultant We inspect all types of Houses.



(425) 290-9964 | www.ateam-inspection.com

CMCS Annual Thanksgiving Potluck Dinner, Auction & November General Meeting



Saturday November 10 @ 6 pm sharp

St Luke's Lutheran Church 3030 Bellevue Way NE Bellevue, WA 98004

CMCS will provide the turkey, gravy & potatoes.



Attendees will bring the trimmings according to your last name:

A thru F: Dessert G thru M: Appetizers

N thru S: Salads T thru Z: Hot veggie/hot side dish

Alcohol is allowed at this location - BYOB

Thanksgiving Auction

Don't miss out on this fun competition!

Your donated items such as: Theme baskets, crafted projects, candies, cookies, cakes, breads, pie--unlimited choices to make and bake will be auctioned and all proceeds from this auction will go to the Dee Ann Esping Charity Fund.

Many families and charities will benefit from this event.

*Thanksgiving Bake it

Wrap it in clear plastic wrap,

Print your name and the name of the baked item on a 3x5 card *(if it contains nuts, please so identify)

Directions

From WA-520 Heading West:

Turn RIGHT onto 108th Ave NE Turn LEFT onto Northrup Way

Turn LEFT onto

Lake Washington Blvd / Bellevue Way.

Travel about 3/10 of a mile south. The church is on your left.

From WA-520 Heading East:

Take the Bellevue Way exit heading south.

Travel about 2/10 of a mile south.

The church is on your left.

From I-405 Heading North or South:

Take the WA-520 ramp towards

Seattle (West).

Take the 108th Ave NE exit.

Turn RIGHT onto 108th Ave NE. Turn LEFT onto Northrup Way.

Turn LEFT onto

Lake Washington Blvd / Bellevue

Travel about 3/10 of a mile south.

The church is on your left.



We welcomed new members Ray and Cindy Francis at the September meeting. Cindy could not be at the meeting so we will meet her later. Membership is now 235.



Ray and Cindy Francis live in Mukilteo, having moved there from Dallas, Texas. They have three grown children and 9 grandchildren, all of whom live in Florida and Missouri. Ray works for Boeing now and was with American Airlines in the past. They have a beautiful 1995 Competition Yellow Coupe and are looking forward to participating in CMCS events and activities. They were members of the Kansas City Corvette Club and are looking forward to showing their C4 here, as they did in Kansas City.

Welcome to the club Ray and Cindy!

October Birthdays

Aldene Loe	1	Shari Maddy	7	Larry Hilliard	17
Fran Bedard	2	Al Dager	10	Jay Marshall	18
Sheri Orahood	2	Bob Long	11	Mark VerMurlen	18
Ron Schmaltz	2	Joe Showaker	11	Ken Andersen	25
Ron Wuesthoff	4	Joyce Bear	12	Gerry Kelly	28
Stephen Yabroff	6	Gil Schoos	14	Gary Orahood	29
Dwain Knollman	7	Roger Tenbrink	14	Michelle Fraser	31

Membership Directory Update - October 10th Deadline

CMCS typically prints membership directories in May and October. The October issue will be processed no later than October 12th. Your printed copy will be available at the October General Meeting. If you have changes: address, email, Corvettes, spouses, etc. you must contact Membership@CorvetteMarqueClub.com no later than October 10th to include those changes in the directory.

CMCS Annual Christmas Party & General Meeting



Saturday December 8, 2012
Noon to 5:00 pm
No Host Bar

Everett Golf & Country Club 1500 52nd Street Southeast Everett, WA 98203 (425) 259-8141

\$34.50 per person.

Salmon & Beef Buffet

General Meeting after the Banquet

Games after the General Meeting

You must pre-register for this event Registration Deadline: Sunday December 2nd.

Please send a check to our club address OR
Call the club treasurer with your credit card information
Info: Ken Jones Ken@CorvetteMarqueClub.com



Directions

I 5 Northbound Exit 189 Follow WA-527 Right onto Broadway (Becomes Beverly Blvd) Left onto 60th Street SE

Note: More details will be available next issue concerning event happenings. *Marque* your calendars.

Is your information current?

Deadline for changes is October 10th if you wish correct information to appear in the October Membership Directory. Send changes to Membership@CorvetteMarqueClub.com.

SIS 2012 - Event Report

SIS 2012 is now behind us. The event was a success for both participant appreciation and financially. As a recap:

- SIS 2012 was held September 7th through September 9th.
- 69 Corvettes registered for the event.
- A Majority of the registered Corvettes attended the Show & Shine at Factoria Mall.
- Many took the poker run from the mall to the hotel.
- About 120 participants took the cruise to Tillicum Village on Blake Island for the salmon dinner.
- About 22 valve cover racers competed in the Friday evening races.

For <u>Valve Cover Race Results</u>, click the link or go to Downloads on the CMCS Web site.

The grand prize of \$1000 in a lock box was won by CMCS members Bill & Marty Cameron.

A <u>Participants & Awards</u> pdf file, complete with photos of the people and their Corvettes, is in the downloads area of the CMCS Web site, or just click on the link. You can open this file and save a copy to your computer if you wish.

CMCS Participation in SIS Events

CMCS had a total of 29 entries in this SIS Event VII.

As of the end of SIS VII, the following CMCS members have attended all seven SIS Events (Alphabetical Order):

Tim & Mona Cox
Gary & Kayla Main
Dennis & Lorrie Montgomery
Paul Mushkin
Oran & Dee Petersen





SIS Award Winners

Valve Cover Races

Stock: 1st-Lois Renner, 2nd-Oran Petersen, 3rd-Marty Cameron.

Modified: 1st-Bob Renner, 2nd-Mary Hobson,

3rd-Charlotte Burton

Eliminator: Top-Bob Renner, 2nd-Lois Renner,

3rd-Charlotte Burton

Poker Run

1st co-winner: Tim Cox **1st co-winner:** Ann Elegant

2nd:Sandra Rossi3rd: Cheryl Sharkey

Show & Shine

C1: 1st-Kevin Wilson/Emily Evans

C2: 1st-Stan & Billi Trask

C3: 1st-Joseph & Susan Powell

C4: 1st-Tim & Mona Cox

C5 Conv: 1st-Richard Worthen/Alicelee Holmes,

2nd-Ralph & Elaine Hakkila

C5 Coupe: 1st- Grant & Karen Oberg, 2nd-Bill & Marty Cameron,

3rd-Harv & Ada Hawks

C6 Conv: 1st-Gary Rozmierski/Fran Bedard

C6 Coupe: 1st-Bob & Ortie Garvey, 2nd-Paul & Chris Pruitt,

3rd-George & Aida Walden, 4th-Bill & Dana Madsen

Modified: 1st-Jake & Sandra Stern





Lee Johnson Chevrolet - Sponsor



Callaway





www.leejohnsonchevrolet.com

Sales: (888) 556-3445

Monday - Friday: 9:30am - 8:00pm

Saturday: 9:00am - 7:00pm Sunday: 11:00am - 6:00pm

Sales Representative: Bob Mikolasy, (206) 391-0853

bmikolasy@leejohnson.com

Service & Parts & Quick Lube (800) 729-7578

Monday - Saturday: 7:00am - 7:00pm

Sunday: Closed

Service Representative: Tom Mulholland (425) 629-2600

Corvette Specialist: Bryan Sessions

(888) 556-3445



Service & Parts
10% Discount to
CMCS Members
(Cannot be used in conjunction with
other offers.)

Speedway Chevrolet - Proud Sponsor of CMCS









Go to our new Web site to see more details and photos of our cars: <u>www.JoeKnowsCorvettes.com</u> Joe Harvey (425) 773-0154

or

SpeedwayChevrolet.com (360) 794-1155

Current New Corvette Inventory - Call For More Details

2013 427 Roadster Arctic White on Black \$89,950 2012 Roadster Torch Red/Black Auto

2012 Grand Sport Roadster Centennial Carbon Flash Metallic Black/BlackAuto
Current Certified Pre-owned Corvettes - Call For More Details

Year/Model Corvette	Miles	Color	Trans.	Price
2009 Coupe	21k	Victory Red/Black	Auto	\$37,980
2008 Roadster	14k	Triple Black	Auto	\$42,980
2008 Z06	14k	Machine Silver/Black	6-Spd	\$50,980
2007 Roadster	31k	Machine Silver/Black	Auto	\$34,980
2007 Coupe	18k	Machine Silver/Black	Auto	\$34,980
2007 Coupe	8k	Machine Silver/Black	Auto	\$34,980
2005 Roadster	18k	Victory Red/Black	6-Spd	\$34,980
2005 Coupe	11k	Machine Silver/Black	Auto	\$32,980

Service & Parts 10% Discount to CMCS Members (Cannot be used in conjunction with other offers.)

Contact Joe Harvey for any of your vehicle needs (425) 773-0154 <u>joe@joeknowscorvettes@comcast.net</u>

1-877-71-SPEED (16957 West Main Street, Monroe WA)

Thunder under the Sun by the BC Corvette Club - Event Report by Paul Luczyk

Four cars attended the event at Sun Peaks Resort, maybe 75-100 miles east of Whistler. The Luczyks, Turis, Byron & Linda and Gene Kinnunen enjoyed the beautiful drive up, 325 miles from Everett, Friday morning. After checking into our room in the Delta Sun Peaks Hotel and relaxing for awhile we joined the evening "meet and greet" with some food and adult beverages in one of the hotel banquet rooms. A large group from Classical Glass Club were also present. A total of eighty five cars made the trip to Sun Peaks.

We were resting for an early breakfast prior to the 8 am parking of cars in the village for the car show. Unfortunately, the hotel fire alarm went off about 4:15am sending everybody out in the parking lot into 50° night air. Some poor folks were out there in bath robes and bare feet watching the firemen hooking up their hoses. After awhile some of us wandered over to an adjacent hotel and settled in their lobby until 5:30 when we got the all clear to enter our hotel. All this time we kept looking for Gene but never found him in the sea of flashing cameras and red lights on the fire trucks. He never heard the alarm and slept through. Kind of scary. There never a fire but only a malfunction in a sprinkler system.

Suddenly it's 9 am and we are moving cars into the village for the "Show and Shine" under a blue/sunny mountain sky. As usual Byron won the C5 convertible class. The evening dinner banquet was very nice and



exciting anticipating seeing who was the winner of the \$500 grand prize. The winner was determined by a reverse draw of entry registration numbers. All us were eliminated early. It got real exciting for the last five numbers. Two of these offered to sell their number for \$100. When it got down to three, somebody bought in for \$100, but lost when that number was next eliminated. All of us had a great time.

CMCS General Membership Meeting Minutes



September 15, 2012 Mukilteo Lodge, Mukilteo, WA by Jan Harris

The meeting was called to order at 1:20 pm by President, Stan Trask.

Board Members Present: Stan Trask, Lorrie Montgomery, Lyal Schlotterbeck, Ken Jones, and Jan Harris.

Board Members Absent: Steve Yabroff, Oran Petersen.

Officers Reports:

President's Report: Stan thanked Ken Jones for setting up lunch and arranging the tour for today. He also thanked Dennis and Lorrie Montgomery for chairing the XXX car show event. 132 cars were registered.

Thanks were given to Terry and Karen Myers for heading up SIS this year. 68-69 cars attended. Marty and Bill Cameron won the grand prize of \$1,000.

Secretary's Report: Jan Harris asked for corrections or additions to the minutes for the August General Membership Meeting, as printed in the September newsletter. The minutes were approved.

Vice President's Report: Lorrie Montgomery reported that the Club has 6 radios for sale at \$209. She also has left over SIS sample shirts for sale.

Treasurer's Report: Lyal Schlotterbeck reported the financials are in good shape. The books are available for any members who would like to review them. Please contact Lyal for a time to do so.

Standing Committee Reports:

Membership: Dennis Montgomery introduced Ray Francis. He, along with his wife, Cindy, applied for membership. They reside in Mukilteo and have a 1995 yellow coupe. Ray works at Boeing. They were voted into the Club, bringing membership to 235.

Activities: Ken Jones reported on upcoming events:

- 9/16 NWACC auto cross in Shelton.
- 9/29 Vets for Veterans add your name to Gary Main's list if you want to participate.
- 10/1 Board Meeting at Redmond Family Pancake House.
- 10/20 General Meeting at Speedway Chevrolet in Monroe. 3:30 4:45pm social time with meeting beginning at 5:00pm, followed by pizza. Please bring your own chairs.

• 12/8 Christmas Luncheon at the Everett Golf and Country Club, starting at noon. Salmon and beef will be served. Cost per member is \$34.50.

Communications: No report.

Newsletter: If you want your Corvette on the cover of a newsletter, please contact Oran Petersen.

Special Committees:

Charity: Billi Trask reported on the November auction dinner, which will start at 6:00pm. The Club will provide the turkey, potatoes and gravy. Members need to bring items for the auction. Proceeds will go to our charity fund.

Apparel: Carol Feveryear has jackets and shirts for purchase.

Parades: No report.

Adopt A Highway: One more event will take place either the end of October or in November.

2012 SIS: The Myers were not at the meeting. Stan conveyed their thanks to everyone who helped. Stan will have a committee meeting in January of Past Presidents and the Board to discuss changes for the 2014 SIS.

50th Anniversary Event: Lorrie Montgomery reported there will be a meeting in October. The day hasn't been determined.

Wet Weekend: Paul and Pat Luczyk were not in attendance. A location is still being sought. More information will be coming as details are worked out. The dates will be February 23 & 24, 2013.

School Daze: Rick Milsow shared ideas for a future event. It may contain driving skills, etc. He asked for a level of interest. Perhaps they can work in convertibles. The possibility of holding the event in connection with a general meeting on a Saturday was mentioned.

Representatives:

NWACC - Ken Jones mentioned an auto cross on 9/16 and a banquet set for 11/5.

NCRS - Stan Trask reported on 12/9 they will hold a Christmas brunch in Olympia.

NCM - Wes Holmes reported this coming Thursday a 2012 ZL1 Camaro will be auctioned off. You can buy tickets on line.

Old Business: No report.

New Business:

3rd Quarter Special Recognition Honoree's: Stan announced that Kevin and Judy Jewell are the honored recipients.

50/50 Drawing: \$100 was collected. John Henderson was the winner of \$50. The other \$50 will go into the fund that provides an automotive scholarship to a student in the GM ASEP Program at Shoreline Community College.

Richard Worthen informed all of a car show in Snohomish on Sunday, 9/30.

Next General Meeting: October 20th - 3:30 social time. Meeting starts at 5:00 pm, followed by pizza, salad and dessert. Please remember to bring your chairs.

Next Board Meeting: October 1st at the Family Pancake House in Redmond, beginning at 6:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:45 pm.

Submitted by: Jan Harris, CMCS Secretary

Fall Adopt-a-Highway Cleanup Session

Sunday October 28, 2012 - 9:45 am to Noon

CMCS Coordinator: John Thomas
(425) 747-0431 or John@CorvetteMarqueClub.com
Volunteers needed. Please call or e-mail John

We have chosen a slightly early date for our fall cleanup this year in consideration of various schedule items. We have expectation for relatively good weather and the highway should need cleaning again.

CMCS has maintained a section of I5 Southbound from the King/Snohomish county border to NE 175th St. for 14 years

now as part of Washington State's Adopt-a-Highway program. The sign to announce this fact is in place on I-5.

We gather at 9:45 AM at the Metro Transit North Base in Shoreline for a briefing and preparation. Parking here is easy and safe.

John Thomas will give you additional directions when you contact him to sign up. We do need RSVP for planning and coordination. You will be provided reflective vests and safety helmets. Cleanup workers get to keep any item of value found along the highway.

Laps From the Past or "Marque in Time"

A CMCS history feature by Ben Benninghoff



40 LAPS AGO: October '72. The president got the monthly meeting started following dinner at the Asia Garden Restaurant in Lynnwood. The Treasurer gave a report noting a monetary loss with the recent NWACC Autocross & Concours event, but, there was a positive result with the past 4th of July Autocross. WWSCC reported there will not be an autocross at Sand point, but, a 5-hour rally will be held in

October. NWACC noted their Annual Awards Banquet is scheduled in Tacoma in November. A rally will be held before the dinner, as well as an officers meeting. Club activities highlighted were a tour to Leavenworth and a Halloween party for the month. It was decided due to lack of interest & shortage of time for planning, not to host our club's annual rally in November. It was suggested that we participate in WWSCC"s Rally and donate trophies to our winners. Ron McDuffie is looking for suggestions where to have out Christmas party; suggestions received so far include the Windjammer, Thunderbird, Sorrento Hotel, and, the Elks. Ron noted that dinner at the Washington Plaza is reasonable at \$8.50 a head, but, we could not bring our own champagne. Also, since the Christmas party will coincide with our 10th Anniversary an effort should be made to invite past-members who still live in the area. Dee Esping was looking for suggestions for programs. An order for more car badges was needed as the current supply was low then. Frank O. noted he needed two more cars on the 20th for a local homecoming game. Jeff Weymouth read some correspondence received from other clubs, and, the board officers will discuss purchasing club walkie-talkies for future tours.

30 LAPS AGO: October '82. President Noreen Millen conducted the monthly meeting at the Casa Lupita Restaurant. The Treasurer, Joyce Bear, noted the balance sheet is available from the recent Drag Race at SIR for those with a need to know. NWACC held their annual end of year banquet in Olympia, and a motion was passed to continue our membership with NWACC for the coming year. NCRS will host a Swap Meet in Chehalis in January; there will be a

meeting the night prior to the Swap Meet, with an installation of new officers. Membership chair Todd resigned his office; Dee McDuffie agreed to take over until the new elections come around. Barbara Laskowski, Ken & Carolyn Martin, and, Don & Diane Stein were all accepted as new members (no mention of total membership noted-Ben). Valerie noted a letter from Bob Tunnell of SIR resigning, and Jim Rockstad will be taking over. Club activities noted outings to Snoqualmie Falls for a brunch, practice sessions at SIR, and, a Halloween party at the Shelley's. It was moved & passed to forward a gift certificate from the club to the Bailie's Memorial Boy's Ranch. Windbreakers & Windsocks were still available at club events. Keep collecting aluminum cans for the club. A nomination committee needed to be formed to collect names for the upcoming board officer nominations. They also needed someone to make car badges.

20 LAPS AGO: October '92. President Bob Lazaroff got some semblance of order after the wonderful October-fest feast supplied by all attending the festivities. The club 'assumed' there was still \$50 in petty-cash and we were still solvent as Gary was not able to attend. Adele & Kirby (?) were welcomed to the membership rolls, then at 97 paid members. There was a Pumpkin Run prior to the Halloween party. Next year's Wet Weekend was still in the planning stages. NWACC will be holding its annual instillation officers for the coming year next month. Insurance issues through NWACC will be discussed at the next Board meeting. WCCC held a rally; beginning at Northgate. Investigation into purchasing club twoway radios was being pursued by Cloyd Jackson. Santa's Helpers requested the membership call on the 'rat-line' with suggestions for Santa's sack (i.e. For our newest members benefit- appropriate Corvette related 'jokes', etc.) The meeting broke up with the majority of those attending Bob & Sandy's Oktoberfest fair, for another round of the same.

10 LAPS AGO: October '02. Frank & Mary Standfield's 2001 C5 Magnetic Red Coupe was featured on the OYM newsletter cover. During an oil change at a local dealership, Mary said to Frank; "You got to look what's on the showroom floor!", thus turning an oil change into a purchase of a brand new Corvette. President Dennis Montgomery met the 46 early risers at the Old Country Buffet in Kirkland, for a morning meeting. Guest speaker, Dan Fernandez, of Sunrise Detailing in Marysville, gave a talk on 3M Scotchal Paint

Protection Film their facilities installed to minimize rock chips, bug damage, and weathering that has a 7-year warranty & cost of \$500. New member accepted into membership was Lyal Schlotterbeck, bringing the total to 283, with a couple of other prospective members attending. Dave Rayner received a CMCS membership as a retirement gift. Apparently food remains an important commodity to entice new recruits to club events. There was an "all you can eat" crab feed at the Big Lake Bar & Grill along with a Halloween dress up theme that all attending had a good time. Next month's annual Turkey Feast & Baked Goods Auction & general membership meeting will be held at the North Kirkland Community Center. The annual Christmas party was scheduled in December at the Golden Steer Restaurant in Kent, and, next year's Wet Weekend had been secured in Ocean Shores in February. The annual NWACC Year-End Banquet will be at Fort Lewis next month. WCCC reported hearing that two of the Harold LeMay buildings have been condemned that house a large collection of cars, and WCCC is attempting to assist the LeMay collection, and will discuss details how best to help them at their next meeting in November at the Round Table Pizza in Overlake. Ben Benninghoff, chair of the Dee Ann Esping Charity Committee, reported that the club will assist the Lake Vue Garden Care Center and two families through the Deaconess Children's Services for the upcoming holiday season. Another annual charity project is our support of the GM ASEP tuition at the Shoreline Community College where we provide financial support for one quarter to a deserving student, who is selected by the school's GM automotive head technician & teacher; Scott Main. Lorrie Montgomery noted next month will be the first start up meeting in organizing the 40th Anniversary project and was open to all who wished to volunteer, or just curious to hear of the plans in work. Paul Luczyk was the club's new chairperson of the Adopt-A-Highway committee, and performed their first clean up in October. Dennis reported on the Issaquah parade and the lunch following at Bloom Park. Gary Main gave a report on a wrapup meeting that was held at Lorrie Montgomery's business place in Kirkland. As well, Rick Milsow did likewise concerning a preplanning session at the same time covering the 2003 School Daze event at PIR. Rick also mentioned a very successful outing from last month's Cascade Loop overnighter that saw 45 Corvettes participating. Next year was being scheduled for the same time frame, and promised an earlier dinner to allow for other activities

in the evening. Cassie Black reported the Turkey Feast & Holiday Bake Auction was scheduled next month and noted for those in attendance that the hall did not allow alcoholic beverages on their grounds, and reminded all that this is the major fundraiser for the Charity committee of the year to support our club's community outreach projects. Ben Benninghoff & Gary Main were in the process of creating a cd with over 300 pictures from the recent SIS II event; cost was under \$10 each, and will take orders in the near future.

5 LAPS AGO: October '07. Rush & Kay Youngberg's 2000 C5 Magnetic Red coupe graced the OYM newsletter cover. Seems there was an open space in the garage calling to be filled by a Corvette, and being good parents they welcomed the bright and shiny Corvette into their home. President Kevin Jewell got the meeting started in between appetizers and barbecue at John Henderson & Genie Holt's home on Cougar Mountain. There was also a dance after the meeting concluded. Kevin reminded all of the proper way to pronounce "Marque", and thanked John & Genie for opening their home to the membership. VP Wayne Kanaby gave a brief talk about the upcoming board officer elections. The club has sold 4 UHF 2-way radios so far at \$195 each, and has one on hand at each club event for purchase. Debbie Hogan became the newest member to join, bringing the total to 305. Chris VonRavensberg noted next month's Thanksgiving Dinner & Charity Auction, and, there will be a combination of live as well as a silent auction this year on the items collected for bidding upon. Vince Perriello from the National Corvette Museum, and club member, will be attending our Christmas party in December. At our November meeting Tom Hill, the lead engineer for the Ron Fellows cars will be attending the meeting at Lee Johnson Chevrolet in Kirkland to repair two club member's Ron Fellow Corvettes. Mr. Hill agreed to conduct a Tech Session on the same date for all members interesting in attending. Lois Kanaby will be heading the Wet Weekend committee, while the Armstrong's have volunteered to lead the tour.

Sandwich Generation?

Are you dealing with AGING parents real estate needs?

lam a certified Seniors Real Estate Specialist!
Let me guide you through major financial & lifestyle transitions involved in relocating, refinancing, or selling the family home!





National Corvette Museum News

http://www.corvettemuseum.com

by Vince Perriello

Motorsports Park Track Designer Announced

The National Corvette Museum has selected a track designer for the future NCM Motorsports Park. Steve Crawford, an architect and planner in the Seattle area, is no stranger to track designs. His first track opened in Colorado nearly 40 years ago, while his recent design work includes The Ridge Motorsports Park in Shelton, WA and Thunderhill Motorsports Park in Willows, CA.

"We are excited to begin working with Steve, but fundraising is still the top priority for us," Executive Director Wendell Strode said. "To date, we've raised nearly \$1 million through our 'One Acre Club' campaign, but we still have a long way to go. Every little bit helps make this dream a reality." Learn more about how you can become involved at http://www.motorsportspark.org/

Upcoming 2012 Events (Schedule At A Glance):

- October 4-6, 2012 R8C/Xperience Reunion
 See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/r8c/info.shtml
- October 16-20, 2012 1-Lap of Kentucky Artisans & Musicians See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/one-lap/info.shtml
- November 8-10, 2012 Vets 'n Vettes See http://www.corvettemuseum.com/registration/vetsnvettes/info.shtml

Top 10 Reasons to Be A Member (or Renew!)

Are you a member of the National Corvette Museum? Is your membership up to date? If not, we'd love to have you become a part of our family. Here are the top 10 reasons for joining or renewing?

- 1. It's tax deductible! Wouldn't you rather give us the money?
- 2. Brick and bench purchases are not only donations, but also discounted for members.
- 3. You get a free subscription to our awesome magazine, America's Sports Car, so you can stay up to date on the latest news from the Museum.
- 4. Discount registration on Museum events, road tours and other functions. We also offer special road tours for our Lifetime Members.
- 5. Free Museum admission and you're going to want to come back over and over again to see our awesome changing exhibits.
- 6. Save on build sheets, window stickers, research on your Corvette and more from the Library and Archives.
- 7. Your car could be on display here! Corvettes on exhibit at the Museum must be owned by Museum members. You'll definitely get bragging rights for that!
- 8. Milestone membership anniversaries are recognized more bragging rights!
- 9. That Corvette Store discount will more than make up for your annual dues!
- 10. By supporting the Museum you are supporting the Corvette hobby and history!

Learn more about our Membership programs online at http://webservices.corvettemuseum.org/PortalTools/NCMF/membership.cfm

Corvette KidZone Now Open!

On Thursday, August 30 the Museum held a ribbon cutting for our newest exhibit space - a Corvette KidZone.

The KidZone is approximately 1,000 square feet and includes many hands-on activities for kids, including Pat's Super Service Center where they can change the tires on a mini car, fill up the washer fluid

and antifreeze, change the license plates, and lay on a creeper to check under the car. Other hands-on activities include a Just-In-Time assembly line, 50s diner, Corvette drive-in movie, tourist rest area and much more.

The new KidZone is located within the Nostalgia area of the Museum, just behind the Mobil Gas Station at the end of Route 66. It is open during regular museum hours and is included with admissions.

Club Banners Now Flying High

The 2012-2013 Parking Lot banners are now flying high. You can view and download photos of each of them, as well as a location map of where they are positioned online here.

Thanks to the following groups for participating this year!

Alamo Area Corvette Club, Alliance Auto Appraisal Service,



Baton Rouge Corvette Club, Bay Area Corvette Club, Big Country Corvette Club, Bluegrass Corvette Club, BG Assembly Plant, Cape Kennedy, Capitol City, Cedar Rapids, Central FL, Central IL, Chicago, Chosen Few, Classic Glass (New Phil, OH), Classic Glass (Marietta, GA), Cornhusker, Corvette Cleveland, Corvette Club of America, Corvette Club of Kansas City, Corvette Club of Orlando, Corvette Club of Richmond, Corvettes Ltd. of BG, Corvettes Ltd. of Central GA, Corvettes of Enid, Corvettes of Fresno, Corvettes of Lancaster, Corvettes United, Eureka Springs, First State, Grand Sport Registry, Great Plains, Greater Dayton, Kansas City Corv. Assoc., Land O' Sky, Liberty Region, Lone Star, Looking Glass, Midwest Early, Natural Glass, NCM Fighter Squadron, New England, New Mexico, North Shore, North Texas, Northern CA, Permian Basin, Pocono Mtn., Queen City, RTP Corvettes, Santa Clara, Space City, St. Louis, Texas Corv. Assoc., Touch of Glass, Tri-City (TX), Tri-State Assn., Tri-State Club, Valley Corvettes, Valley Vettes WI, Vette Barn, Vettes of the Smokies, Windy City, Wisconsin

October 2012 Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	CMCS Board Meeting (Page 6)	2	3	4	5	6
7	8	9	10	11	12	13 Breakfast Social at the Plum
14	15	16	17	18	19	20 CMCS General Meeting Speedway Chevrolet (Page 6)
21	22	23	24	25	26	27 Breakfast Social at the Plum
CMCS Adopt-a-Highway Cleanup Session (Page 20)	29	30	31			

November 2012 Calendar

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
				1	2	3 Breakfast Social at the Plum
4	5	6	7	8	9	10 CMCS General Meeting, Auction & Turkey Feast (Page 10)
11	12	13	14 CMCS Board Meeting	15	16	17 Breakfast Social at the Plum
18	19	20	21	22	23	24
25	26	27	28	29	30	



Club Address

The Corvette Marque Club of Seattle

P.O. Box 534

Kirkland, WA 98083-0534

www.CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Volume XLIX, No. 10

Thank You (In alphabetical order) to Ben Benninghoff, Tim & Mona Cox, Jan Harris, Ken Jones, Paul Luczyk, Gary & Kayla Main, Dennis & Lorrie Montgomery, Vince Perriello, Bob & Jo Spurr, Stan & Billi Trask and John R.Thomas for their *OYM* contributions.

And an extra special THANKS to our sponsors

Lee Johnson Chevrolet Speedway Chevrolet

Advertising Rates (Classified and Commercial)

Classified advertising must be Corvette related.

Commercial advertising must either be Corvette related <u>or</u> must be associated with the business/professional activities of a Club member or Club sponsor.

Personal item, non-commercial ads, up to 1/4 page, are free to members for a maximum of 3 months. Over 1/4 page is one-half of the rate for non-members published below. The 4th and subsequent months are at the full non-member rates published below. The fees must be paid in advance to the Club Treasurer.

Non-member personal item advertising, or member commercial rates

- Up to 1/4 page \$5.00 per issue
- 1/2 page \$10.00 per issue
- Full page \$18.00 per issue

Non-member/non-sponsor commercial Corvette related advertising rates are:

- Up to 1/4 page \$10.00 per issue
- 1/2 page \$20.00 per issue
- Full page \$40.00 per issue

All material must be received by the editor on or before the 15th of the month preceding the upcoming issue. The CMCS Executive Board reserves the right to limit advertising quantity and content. Please send advertising by e-mail if possible. If necessary, send by USPS to the Club address shown above. Photo prints will not be returned.

Attention: Oran Petersen, CMCS Newsletter Editor
Oran@CorvetteMarqueClub.com

Subscription Rates

Subscription to *On Your Marque* is free to members.

The CMCS Board has established that a subscription rate to *On Your Marque* for non-members is \$28 for 12 issues. Prepayment is required

Contributions and Donations to CMCS are **not** deductible under IRS tax rules.

CMCS operates as a non-profit organization under an IRS 501(c)(7) (Social Club) exemption.